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November 29, 2022 
 

VIA ELECTRONIC DELIVERY 
Daniel C. Goldner, Chairman 
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 
21 S. Fruit Street, Suite 10 
Concord, N.H.  03301 
 
Re: DW 22-012 – Bodwell Waste Services Corporation 

Order No. 26,687 Progress Report 
 

Dear Chairman Goldner: 
 

Pursuant to the Commission’s Order No. 26,687 issued on September 15, 2022 approving 
Bodwell Waste Services Corporation’s (Bodwell) termination of sewer service, attached 
please find the progress report due November 30, 2022. 
 
The attached progress report shows that the construction is ahead of schedule and that the 
parties are on track to de-energize Bodwell’s pump stations on or before December 30, 
2022.   
 
Bodwell is pleased with the progress to date.  Bodwell notes that in addition to some flow 
still entering the Rosecliff pump station, Bodwell continues to utilize its gravity mains and 
sewer services to deliver sewage to the City of Manchester.  The transfer of the gravity 
mains and sewer services to the City of Manchester and Town of Londonderry are expected 
to take place when the sewer facilities deed of transfer is signed, no later than December 
30, 2022. 
 
Regarding customer billing, based on the construction schedule and de-energizing date, 
Bodwell anticipates issuing final invoices to customers January 2-4, 2023 for 4th quarter 
sewer service. 
 
Thank you in advance for your assistance with this filing. 

 
Very Truly Yours, 

               
      Marcia A. Brown 

       
cc: Docket-Related Service List for DW 22-012 


